

Dufftown and District Community Council Minutes
Tuesday 16th Jun 15 at 1900 in the Community Centre Dufftown

Chair: Bunty Campbell

Attendees

- Alistair Jeffs (Vice-Chairman/Secretary)
 - Dennis Dalgarno
 - Alistair MacDonald
 - Fred Allan (Treasurer/Co-opted member)
 - Morag Ross (Minutes Secretary)
- Visitors
- Michael McConachie (Elected Councillor)
 - George Tulloch
 - S Ramsay
 - Zoe Bremner

Apologies

- Jim Nicol

Topic		Discussion	Action
1.	Police Update	No police update.	
2.	Guest Presentations	No guest presentation.	
3.	Minutes of Last Meeting	<p>The Chairman opened the meeting at 1900 and welcomed the members present.</p> <p>The minutes of the May 2015 meeting were read and accepted as a true record by Dennis Dalgarno and seconded by Fred Allan.</p> <p>Parking at Benrinnes – Bunty contacted Cllr Fiona Murdoch and was advised that there were environmental issues and that the Friends of Benrinnes are not willing to take on responsibility for the funding. It was agreed that it was not Moray Council responsibility therefore Bunty will speak to Mr Locke about levelling off the ground.</p> <p>Youth Project –Fred reported that there had been an informal meeting with Grant Gordon (Glenfiddich) and that everything was still pushing ahead. A venue has still not been decided but it was proposed that the Tower could be used as a temporary drop in centre 3 times a week to see who will attend. Volunteers still required – next meeting Thursday 18th Jun in the Tower.</p> <p>Planning for Real – No further information – waiting for the report of priorities from Moray Council.</p> <p>Fife St Footpath – No further update. Another meeting will take place after the plans have been made up.</p> <p>Dufftown in Bloom – Nothing further to report.</p> <p>Local Development Plan – Suggestions for improvement were discussed. Cllr McConachie reported that he has applied for funding for upgrading the football pitch area at Tininver Park including drainage.</p> <p>Bunty asked whether the money raised by Mrs Binks for disabled apparatus could be incorporated with Local Development funding. Mike will ask Jim Grant whether this could be considered. Dennis</p>	<p>Bunty to contact Mr Locke</p> <p>Dennis will discuss with Mrs Binks</p>

		<p>will discuss progress with Mrs Binks and report at next meeting.</p> <p>An electronic tourist information point was discussed and Cllr McConachie advised that there may be funding within the 'Money for Library' provision. Cllr McConachie will advise on criteria for this funding at the next meeting.</p> <p>Ideas required from Community Councillors for Local Development Planning for the next meeting.</p>	<p>Cllr McConachie will ask Jim Grant</p> <p>Ideas for Local Development Planning for next meeting</p>
4.	Matters Arising		
5.	Correspondence		
6.	Treasurers Report		
7.	Community Feedback	N/A	
8.	Reports		
	a) Local Councillor(s)	N/A	
	b) Community Council Sub Group	N/A	
9.	Planning Issues		
10.	The Joint Community Council of Moray	N/A	
11.	AOCB	Town Centre Health Check - To be discussed at next meeting. All to read Alistair's notes before next meeting.	
12.	Date, Time and Venue of Next Meeting	Next meeting will be held on Tuesday 16 th Jun 15 at 1900 in the Community Centre.	